Village of Crooksville

Council Workshop Meeting
May 13, 2024

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following Council Members present: Mr.
Hampton, Mr. Locke, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfern, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Lacey Tumblin and

Courtney Edwards were also present.

First up on the agenda, Chelsea Seakman was present to discuss putting up a memorial site for
her uncle Kaleb Russell, who just passed away. She would like to put something at South Park.
She stated that the ballfields were his favorite place. The council agreed if she was able to put it
out of the way so that it doesn’t get destroyed. Mrs. Tumblin asked if she would like to get back
with her this week and she would get with the mowing crew to see where the best place would be

to put it.
Up next, Chris Rice was present to discuss the walking trail at Village Park.

Teresa Rice was present to request a handicap space for the Maple Ave side of the Christian
Church by the ramp. The Council all agreed that would be fine.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that the LAFF (Learming About Fishing and Feelings) Camp would
like to have the rental fee waived for the shelter houses for July 22-26". The council all agreed to

waive the fee.

Next, Joshua Stamper was present to discuss the old fire department building. He would like to
build a crisis network/coffee shop. He is open to other locations if the Village has any ideas. He
would like to have some of his contractors come to visit so he can see the inside of the building
and then see what the next steps would be. He stated he will get with Mrs. Tumblin when they

plan to come visit again.

Up next, Mrs. Tumblin has the Star Ohio Totals. She passed them out to everyone.

Mayor Mohler stated that the 13 Annual Community Celebration will be June 29" and that it is
also Crooksville’s 150t Birthday. The Masonic Lodge would like to have a free swim for the

general public.

Mrs. Tumblin stated that John, with Aspen Energy, would like to come and speak to everyone
again at the next workshop meeting if anyone was interested in seeing that on the ballot.

Mrs. Tumblin stated that Laken Hall has applied for the Assistant Manager position. That will be
on for the next meeting to vote on.
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a1y, the meeting is adjourned.

Courtney Edward%

Fiscal Officer




